ACCOMPLISHMENTS - THANK YOUS

- To Michael McAuley and his wife for the newly designed NewsLetter great job of formatting and presenting the information.
- To Joe Hamilton. For years, Joe, with able assistance from his wife, wrote/edited/published/mailed the NewsLetter using a typewriter and putting the labels on by hand. Joe spent about 12-15 hours per month just doing the NewsLetter, but he also found time to serve the Chapter by serving on the Board, various committees, and donating many additional volunteer hours. His NewsLetter efforts will be missed. Joe will continue his many other IWLA Chapter support efforts.
- To **Rifle & Pistol range volunteers** for their October **cleanup/fixup** work: Tom Younkins, Walt Frear, Angie Abrahams, Rick Thornley, Jim Schinner & son Jim, Jr, James Fort, David Erat, Bill Kelly, and Phil Dean.

PROPOSED NEW MEMBERS

Bryant, Terry	1 Rolling Fork Court, Gaithersburg, MD 20882	301-414-0279	Sponsor: Bill Kelly
Emmart, Earl	3341 Kemptown Church Rd, Monrovia, MD 21770	301-607-6103	Sponsor: David Gold
Fisher, Jr., George L.	3818 Delano Street, Wheaton, MD 20902	301-946-7993	Sponsor: Bruce Barr
Kirkpatrick, David S.	17110 Fitzroy Way; Olney, MD 20832	301-570-4429	Sponsor: Paul Nangeron
Parker, Christopher	8100 Hawkins Creamer Rd, Laytonsville, MD 20882	301-253-3327	Sponsor: Joe Gick
Rock, James	19301 Richwood Court, Brookeville, MD 20833	301-570-4211	Sponsor: John Corbin
Schwartz, Barry	9809 Brassie Way, Gaithersburg, MD 20879	301-330-9891	Sponsor: Mark Lamb
Watts, Sr., Christopher	11 Ivy Oak Court, Gaithersburg, MD 20877	301-330-8576	Sponsor: Michael Merilloni



THE IZAAK WALTON LEAGUE OF AMERICA WILDLIFE ACHIEVEMENT CHAPTER P.O. Box 118, Damascus, Md. 20872

BULK RATE
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
DAMASCUS, MD. 20872
PERMIT NO. 4389

NOVEMBER 4994

The Waltonian Pledge

"To Strive for the purity of water, the clarity of air, and the wise stewardship of the land and its resources; to know the beauty and understanding of nature, and the value of wildlife, woodlands, and open space; to the preservation of this heritage and to man's sharing in it." "I pledge myself as a member of the Izaak Walton League of America".

ANNOUNCEMENTS

- Condolence We are sad to report that Art Cox, one of our long-time Hunter Safety Instructors and Range Officers, died on October 27 after a long illness.
- Gun & Sporting Equipment Show (reminder) Saturday 11/5 from 9 to 5 and Sunday 11/6 from 9 to 3. Volunteers needed for door.
- Sighting in Days for Rifles and Slug Shotguns (reminder) will be Saturday 11/5 and Sunday 11/6 (10am - 4pm) on the rifle range. Donations of \$5.00 for first gun and \$3.00 for each additional gun. Targets will be provided.
- Courses: Hunter Safety 1 on Friday 11/11, Hunter Safety 2 on Friday 11/18, Hunter Safety 3 on Saturday 11/19 (Ranges Closed Saturday 9am - 12) - call Mac McCollom at 410-988-9860 or 301-854-3707 for details.
- Membership Meetings are Wed 11/16 (Dinner Meeting) and Wed 12/21 (Christmas Pot Luck Dinner - bring a dish), 7:15 pm social, 8:00 dinner.
- Range Orientation & cleanup 11/27 at 10 am (volunteers call Phil Dean at 301 831-9325).
- Board Meeting for November was Wed 11/2 and for December is Wednesday 12/7 at 8:00 pm (members welcome).
- Christmas Tree Sale Choose and cut your own at the Chapter starting December 3 - Price \$5.00.
- Saturday, December 10 the Rifle Range will be accommodating a Boy Scout Troup on from 9-11 am. Rifle Range will be open following this event.
- Shotshell Reloading Seminar (informal) on January 14 & 15, 1995 from 12 noon to 5 pm in range house. Members bring their equipment and demonstrate their skill. Call Bill Rahn at 301-774-6234 for more info.

OCTOBER MEMBERSHIP MEETING

John J. Josselyn, Legislative Vice President for Associated Gun Clubs of Baltimore gave a lively presentation about our Legislator's (and the general public's) current "feelings" toward guns in Maryland. John has been involved in gun rights since 1988. He believes there is a concerted effort to disarm everyone and that gun owners and hunters are in a defensive posture now. We're being complacent and seem ashamed to be associated with gun clubs or the NRA. We must work aggressively to change the public's viewpoint about hunting and ownership of guns. We MUST stand up for our rights, and try to influence Legislators and others who might want to take away your right to own guns. John recom\mends that we mail/fax/telephone our Legislators and pay them personal visits to keep them informed. Be creative in your approach.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR CURRENT CHAPTER PROJECTS

- Attention Bowhunters. Those interested in helping on the Archery Committee please call John Walter, Committee Chairman at 301-371-7036. John has some great ideas on improving and expanding the Archery range.
- Wood Cutting on Nov 12 (Saturday) & 13 (Sunday) at 9 am Dave Anderson (301-585-1053) needs volunteers to fell, cut, split and stack wood for the winter. Come with or without your chainsaw. Bring your own gloves, ear plugs, etc. Lunch provided.
- Chaplain We still need a Chaplain for Chapter activities.
- NewsLetter 1 or 2 volunteers needed each month to apply labels and group NewsLetters according to zip codes. This activity requires about 4 person hours per month. Call Howard Weeks, at 301-924-0400.

- Facilities: 1) Chapter copy machine needs repair.
 - 2) Barbeque Shed needs new roof (metal) or the entire shed needs to be torn down and rebuilt. Carpenters and/or construction volunteers needed.

Note: The Chapter has many ongoing needs to maintain and improve the property and facilities so we call all enjoy what IWLA can offer - BUT you have to participate to enjoy and benefit. With 800 members, we could achieve much if each member donated one day of their time and expertise. You would meet new people and get personal satisfaction for accomplishing something worthwhile to benefit the Chapter. You and the Chapter will be much improved for your efforts. Please volunteer. For too long now, too few have carried the burden for too many.

OTHER ITEMS OF INTEREST

- Turkey Shoots Ed Bennett runs turkey shoots every Saturday night from September through April. Typically about 30 shooters and their families attend each shoot. Coffee, Soft drinks and sandwiches are available. These are family oriented events so bring the spouse and children; maybe even invite the neighbor's family. It will provide an interesting night out, a "change of pace", and you should meet some nice, interesting people.
- Range Mowing Phil Dean reports that someone donated a
 lawnmower that will be used to mow around structures at the
 Rifle and Pistol ranges. Better mowing will make it easier to
 pickup/retrieve cartridges or casings. The mower is kept at the
 rifle range, so feel free to spend 5-10 minutes cutting some grass
 next time you visit the range. Every little bit helps.
- Range Cleanup is held the last Sunday of every month except for December (12/18). The range is closed all day on Cleanup days except that volunteers will be allowed to shoot after cleanup activities have ceased.
- Aluminum Recycling Bob Mabie requests that members please continue to recycle your aluminum cans at the IWLA Chaper - we make money on this recycling effort. Every little bit helps.
- Rifle and Pistol Range users are reminded that they MUST sign in prior to going to the ranges and sign out after leaving the ranges. Should your signature be illegible, then kindly print your name as well. Display your range qualified membership card the entire time you are on the range, even if you are the only one on the range. It is a long standing Chapter policy that the Rifle and Pistol ranges are closed on the Sunday of range orientation and cleanup. Only those who have successfully completed the range orientation that day and those who worked on the cleanup may go to the range on that day.

(Skeet, Trap and 5 Stand) Skeet/Trap phone 301-253-4779.

I	Sat 12/3	Lee Slavin, Bob Cooley, Bob Woodward, Lauren Englehart	
I	Sun 12/4	Ed Bennett, John Corbin, Bill Wright	
I	Sat 12/10	Cornel Kittle, John Dyer, Les Blazey, Bill Blackstone	
١	Sun 12/11	Dave Gold, Peter Currall, Bob Sadler	
l	Sun 12/17	Tom Oullette, Tim Oullette, Nancy Humphries, Weldon	
		Humphries	
١	Sun 12/18	Bill Marnane, Marc Grimes, Rick Murphy, Mike Merollini	
١	Sat 12/24*	*Note: No range officers are assigned this weekend:	
ı	Sun 12/25*	but any range officer can volunteer for this weekend or any	
ı		range officer who wants to use the range may do so.	
ı	Sat 12/31	Jim Malone, Roy Griesler, Paul Hancock.	
	Sun 1/1/95*	No range officers assigned this day (see note for weekend of	

12/24 and 12/25).

November 1994 NewsLetter

draft

ANNOUNCEMENTS and UPCOMING EVENTS

- Turkey Shoots on Saturdays 11/5, 11/12, 11/19 at 6:30 pm.
- Courses: Hunter Safety 1 on Friday 11/11, Hunter Safety 2 on Friday 11/18, Hunter Safety 3 on Saturday 11/19
 (Ranges Closed Saturday 9am 12) call Mac McCullom 301-988-9860 for details.
- Range Orientation & cleanup 11/27 (volunteers call Phil Dean at 301 831-9325).
- Membership Meetings are Wed 11/16 and Wed 12/21 (Christmas Pot Luck Dinner), 7:30 pm social, 8:00 meeting.
- Board Meeting for December is Wednesday 12/7 at 8:00 pm (members welcome).
- Gun & Sporting Equipment Show (reminder) Saturday 11/5 from 9 to 5 and Sunday 11/6 from 9-3. Volunteers needed for door.
- Sighting in Days for Rifles and Slug Shotguns (reminder) will be Saturday 11/5 and Sunday 11/6 (10am 4pm) on the rifle range. Donations of \$5.00 for first gun and \$3.00 for each additional gun. Targets will be provided.

ACCOMPLISHMENTS and THANK YOUs

- · To Michael McAuley for the newly designed NewsLetter great job of formatting and presenting the information.
- To Joe Hamilton. For years, Joe, with able assistance from his wife, wrote/edited/published/mailed the NewsLetter using a typewriter and putting the labels on by hand. Joe spent about 12-15 hours per month just doing the NewsLetter, but he also found time to serve the Chapter by serving on the Board, various committees, and donating many additional volunteer hours. His NewsLetter efforts will be missed. Joe will continue his many other IWLA Chapter support efforts.
- To Rifle & Pistol range volunteers for their October cleanup/fixup work: Tom Younkins, Walt Frear, Angie Abrahams, Rick Thornley, Jim Schinner & son Jim, Jr, James Fort, David Erat, and Phil Dean, Chairman.

OCTOBER MEMBERSHIP MEETING

John J. Josselyn, Legislative Vice President for Associated Gun Clubs of Baltimore gave a lively presentation about our Legislator's (and the general public's) current "feelings" toward guns in Maryland. John has been involved in gun rights since 1988. He believes their is a concerted effort to disarm everyone and that gun owners and hunters are in a defensive posture now. We're being complacent and seem ashamed to be associated with gun clubs or the NRA. We must work aggressively to change the public's viewpoint about hunting and ownership of guns. We MUST stand up for our rights, and try to influence Legislators and others who might want to take away your right to own guns. John recommends that we mail/fax/telephone our Legislators and pay them personal visits to keep them informed. Be creative in your approach

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR CURRENT CHAPTER PROJECTS

- Attention Bowhunters. Those interested in helping on the Archery Committee please call John Walter, Committee Chairman at 301-371-7036. John has some great ideas on improving and expanding the Archery range.
- Wood Cutting on Nov 12 & 13 at 9 am Dave Anderson needs volunteers to fell, cut, split and stack wood for the
 winter. Come with or without your chainsaw. Bring your own gloves, ear plugs, etc. Lunch provided.
- · Chaplin We still need a Chaplin for Chapter activities.
- NewsLetter 1 or 2 volunteers needed each month to apply labels and group NewsLetters according to zip codes. This activity requires about 4 person hours per month. Ideally we'd like volunteer(s) located in the Olney, Damascus, Laytonsville area. Call Howard Weeks, NewsLetter Editor, at 301-924-0400.

Note: The Chapter has many ongoing needs to maintain and improve the property and facilities so we call all enjoy what IWLA can offer - BUT you have to participate to enjoy and benefit. With 800 members, think what we could accomplish if each member donated one day of their time and expertise. You would meet lots of new people and get the personal satisfaction of accomplishing something worthwhile to assist the Chapter. You and the Chapter will be much improved for your efforts. For too long now, too few have carried the burden for too many. Please volunteer. Your ideas and labor are greatly sought after and appreciated.

OTHER ITEMS OF INTEREST

- *Turkey Shots Ed Bennett runs turkey shoots every Saturday night from September through April. Typically about 30 shooters and their families attend each shoot. Coffee, Soft drinks and sandwiches are available. These are family oriented events so bring the spouse and children; maybe even invite the neighbor's family. It will provide an interesting night out, a "change of pace", and you should meet some nice, interesting people.
- **Range Mowing Phil Dean reports that someone donated a lawnmower that will be used to mow around structures at the **Rifle and Pistol ranges. Better mowing will make it easier to pickup/retrieve cartridges or casings. The mower is kept at the rifle range, so feel free to spend 5-10 minutes cutting some grass next time you visit the range. Every little bit helps.
- *Range Cleanup is held the last Sunday of every month. The Board is considering closing the range on Cleanup days from 9-12 except that volunteers will be allowed to shoot after cleanup activities have ceased.

RANGE OFFICERS - December 1994 (Skeet, Trap and 5 Stand) Skeet/Trap House phone 301-253-4779.

Sat 12/3

Sun 12/4

Sat 12/10

Sun 12/11

Sat 12/17

Sun 12/18

Sat 12/24

Sun 12/25

Sat 12/31

Sun 1/1/95

The Waltonian Pledge

"To strive for the purity of water, the clarity of air, and the wise stewardship of the land and its resources; to know the beauty and understanding of nature, and the value of wildlife, woodlands and open space; to the preservation of this heritage and to man's sharing in it." "I pledge myself as a member of the Izaak Walton League of America."